South Gippsland

Shire Couneil

Proposed Sale at Sanders Street, Korumburra

South Gippsland Shire Council proposes to sell Council land on the corner of Sanders Street
and the South Gippsland Highway, Korumburra.

Council has received a planning permit application for the development of a service station at
8220 South Gippsland Highway, Korumburra and a request to purchase the adjoining portion of

Council land.

The land is not required for any Council purposes and has been assessed as suitable for

inclusion in the development.

Council’'s Manager Sustainable Communities Chris Van Der Ark advised that while the land had
been designated for a tree reserve it had never been used for that purpose. “At the moment the
piece of land is something of an anomaly. Council envisages that selling the land may assist

with the future development of a prime commercial site in Korumburra.”

Council is undertaking public consultation in regards to the land sale and will accept written

submissions from the community until 5.00pm on 18 January 2017.

All feedback received will be considered at the next available Council meeting where submitters

will have the opportunity to speak to their submission if requested.

If no submissions are received Council will proceed with the sale of the land.
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